
 

Indian Institute of Technology Hyderabad 
Kandi - 502 285, Telangana, INDIA 

Phone: (040) 2301 6773 

 
No. IITH/40/2020/RTI/Admin, dt. 20.11.2020 

 
Furnishing of Information under RTI Act. 

 
 

1 Application No. & Date : IITHY/R/E/20/00147, dated.21.10.2020 
2 Name of the Applicant :  

3 Date of Receipt of Application : 21/10/2020 
 

4 Information Sought 
Information given and details of documents, if 

any, furnished.  

 

1) Please provide the information on how the 
institution has made the students aware as per the 
regulation of SUPREME COURT OF INDIA 
ORDERS ON CURBING RAGGING IN 
EDUCATIONAL INSTITUTIONS, 2009 

It is mandatory for all the students who seek 
admission at IIT Hyderabad along with their Parents 
submit an Undertaking on Ragging.  

2) Please provide the name and designation of 
each member of the Anti Ragging Committee in 
Indian Institute of Technology, Hyderabad per the 
above mentioned regulation of Supreme Court of 
India. 

1. Dr. M. Mahendra Kumar 
2. Dr. Babani S Malik 
3. Dr. Saravanan Baluswamy 
4. Dr. Fahad Panolan 
5. Dr. Sushmee Badhulika 

 

3) Please provide the information on how the 
institution has taken extensive publicity measures 
against Ragging as per the regulation of the above 
mentioned regulation during Jan 1st, 2019 to 
December 30th, 2019. 

1. Academic Hand book of the institute clearly specify 
the Code of Conduct for Students which includes 
prohibition of ragging. 
2.  Institute has anti-ragging policy and the objective 
of student mentor program is enforcing the 
antiragging rules. 
3. Anti-ragging posters are displayed at all prominent 
places in Hostels, Dining Halls etc. 
4.  Frequent mails are sent to students cautioning 
them about zero tolerance policy of this institute. 
5. Disciplinary action committee coucils the students. 
 

  

4) Are freashers lodged separately in Indian 
Institute of Technology, Hyderabad as per the 
above mentioned regulation of Supreme Court of 
India. 

Induvidual rooms are provided to freshers based on 
availability. 

 

5) Please provide the dates, timings and places of 
the surprise raids made by the Anti-Ragging Squad 
as per the above mentioned regulation during Jan 
1st, 2019 to December 30th, 2019. 

Surprise visits were made during Jan 1st, 2019 to 
December 30th, 2019, but no record has been 
maintained. 

If you are not satisfied with the information provided, you may file an appeal with the following authority with in 30 
days: 

The Appeal should be addressed to: Cmde M Nambiar, Ph.D. (Retd) 
Registrar & Appellate Authority, 
IIT Hyderabad, Kandi, Sangareddy-502285 
E-mail: registrar@iith.ac.in  ; Tele: 040 2301 6055 

 
            Yours faithfully 

 
Sd/- 

      V. Venkat Rao 
      Joint Registrar & CPIO 

         Email: jr.cpio@iith.ac.in 
040 2301 6056 
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